
l\lews Release: American Library Association 
Public Information Office 
American Library Association 
50 East Huron Street 
Chicago, Illinois 60611 
312 944-6780 

From: Peggy Barber, Director 
Public Information Office 

For immediate release August 1979 

The Resources and Technical Services Division (RTSD) Board of the 

American Library Association confirmed the appointments of two new editors 

for RTSD publications. 

Elizabeth Tate is the new editor of Librar'y Resources and Technical Services. 

Tate retired in 1976 after 33 years of federal library work. She was the Chief 

Descriptive Cataloger in the Library of Congress Processing Department. Tate 

is interested in receiving suggestions for the winter, 1981 issue, which will 

be the 25th anniversary of LRTS. She will begin her new position with the 

Fall, 1979 issue. 

Arnold Hirshon, is the new editor of the RTSD Newsletter. He is a 

cataloger in the Technical Services Department at Duke University. He assumed 

his new position with the June, 1979 issue. The newsletter will no longer 

be published quarterly, but will be issued six times a year, beginning January, 1980. 

The layout of the publication will change with typesetting and a new logo. 
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